## TOWN OF HILL SELECTMEN'S MEETING

April 21, 2020

**Selectmen Present**: Tom Seymour, Mike Brady, Bob Dupuis & Lisa Seymour (Administrative Assistant)

Selectmen Absent: None

Public: Gerry Desrochers

Tom Seymour brought the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.

First order of business was to make sure everyone was respecting the physical distancing orders issued by Governor Sununu.

Robert Dupuis made a motion to enter into Nonpublic Session at 6:37 pm. Motion was seconded by Thomas Seymour. Motion passed unanimously. RSA 91-A:3, II(d).

Robert Dupuis made a motion to leave nonpublic Session and return to public session at 7:07 pm seconded by J. Michael Brady. Motion passed unanimously. Motion to seal the meeting minutes. Roll call voted to seal the minutes.

Fire Dept: Chief Deanna Ford no report

Highway Dept: Dean Stevenson no report

**Police Dept:** Chief Williamson called and reported that there has been a series of thefts. One is from the Bunker Hill Bridge project where \$6,000 worth of tools were stolen. Several other thefts are also under investigation.

Town Clerk/Tax Collector: Shelly Henry no report.

**PUBLIC SESSION: None** 

## **BOARD BUSINESS:**

The Board of Selectmen asked what will it take to get updated Terra Maps because the ones we have do not show the subdivisions from 2007 to current. Gerry Desrochers was concerned about the new subdivisions as well because of the Wellhead Protection Areas. Lisa Seymour will call Terra-Maps to get a quote.

Building Permits: None

Notice of Intent to Cut Wood or Timber:

Robert Cross/Ruth Cross Bunker Hill Road Map R11 Lot 29 - Approved

Jeffery LeBlanc Snow Road Map R10 Lot 31 – 02 & 03 – Approved

Notice of Intent to Excavate: None

Current Use: Kiermaier Thomas and Carol March Hill Pasture Map R13 Lot 19-04 – Approved

Update on Bunker Hill Bridge – Dawn M. Pulica is working with Lisa Seymour for the reimbursement for \$51,985.00. Dawn is just waiting for confirmation from Ron Kleiner & Charles Willeke that this is a lump sum contract.

Vermont has reopened business and Jim Hall, of Dubois & King, stated that we are still on track with JP Carrier for the decking.

The Board of Selectmen reviewed the information from Mr. Herr in regards to the COVID-19 pandemic and the impact this will have on the town and its residents.

With no further business to conduct, motion was made and unanimously approved to adjourn at 7:33 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lisa A. Seymour

Tom Seymour, Chairman

Mike Brady